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Event Schedule 

 April 11, 2018: General 

Membership Meeting: 

Swap Meet!  7 PM  

 April 14, 2018: Knights of 

Columbus Fishing 

Derby, Brodhead Park. 

8-11AM. 

 April 15, 2018:  Special 

Stream Clean-up—

Old Mill Rd, Tannersville. 

PHLT and Learn 

Preserve Tracts. 1—4  

 April 21: Earth Day!  

NCC-Monroe, 10 AM-

3PM 

 April 29: Fly –Fishing 

Workshop: PEEC 

 May 8, 2018:  General 

Membership Meeting:  

Joe Baylog-Running 

With the Bulls  
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20th Annual Spring Banquet 

 
     On Friday, March 23, 

the Brodhead Chapter 

held its annual Spring 

Banquet at the 

Stroudsmoor Country 

Inn.  Over 190 members 

and friends packed the 

Ridgecrest facility and 

enjoyed an evening of 
conversation and com-

radery. It was a great 

event. 

 
   L to R: Doug, Cathy, Fawn and Olive Learn with the Silver Trout Award. 

 

After the food (and the food was great) and before the raffles, we had the hon-

or of presenting two special awards: the Bob Stevens Silver Trout Award and a 

Lifetime Achievement Award.  President Todd Burns presented the former to 

George and Olive Learn and family for their generosity in creating the Learn 

Preserve along Pocono 

Creek in Tannersville.   

 

Todd presented the 

latter to Mr. John Ar-

way, Executive Direc-

tor of the PA Fish and 

Boat Commission for 

his body of work in 

preserving the fisheries 
in our state.  

 
PAFBC Executive Director 

John Arway addresses the 

crowd.  
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Members  and Fr iends,  

 For the  past  few months ,  I ’ ve  been wri t ing about  how spr ing i s  a lmost  here .  

Wel l  maybe ,  just  maybe , we ’ l l  actua l ly  see  some spr ing - l ike weather .  I  certa in ly 

hope so because  the snow, as  much as I  l ike i t ,  i s  get t ing old!  

 Thank you to  a l l  who part ic ipated and supported us  in  some way before,  

dur ing,  or  af ter  our 20th  Annual  Spr ing Banquet .   The Chapter  netted $4 ,400 that  

wi l l  go a  long way in  funding our var ious hab itat  improvement  pro jects and our  

educat iona l  outreach act iv it ies .  Great  job  everyone!  

 I f  you ’ve  look at  our  ca lendar ,  i t  is  an  extremely busy month .  L it t le d id we 

know that  our schedu le wou ld have some addit ional  c lean -up  act iv it ies added to it .  

The p last ic pel let  or  “nurdle” sp i l l  into Sand Spr ing Run has certa in ly  st i rred us  

into act ion  and our  c leanup a long the  Learn  Preserve and PHLT tract  o f f  Old Mi l l  

Road in Tannersv i l le  i s  set  for  the a fternoon of  Sunday,  Apri l  15  (1 —4 PM) .  

 We’re  expect ing act ion on two PA leg is lat ive  b i l l s  ear ly th is  month .  The 

f i rst  is  SB 935 wh ich ,  i f  passed,  wou ld set  an 8  year  term l imit  for  the Execut ive  

Director of  the PA Fish  and Boat  Commiss ion .  We are  opposed to  that  leg is lat ion.  

The other b i l l ,  SB30,  may be s tal led in  the House Game and F isher ies Committee .  

We are  in  f avor of  th is  b i l l  as i t  wou ld a l low the PFBC to ra ise l i cens ing fees  to 

o f f set  costs assoc iated with runn ing the organ izat ion .  

 I  wou ld be  remiss  i f  I  d idn ’t  ment ion that  the  2018 Trout  Season Opener  i s  

Saturday,  Apri l  14  at  8  AM.  I f  you can ’t  wait  that  long ,  head over  to Glenbrook 

Park  and f i sh  the Keystone Select  De layed Harvest  Area and en joy the poss ib i l i t y 

o f  l and ing a  whopper .  

 And o f  course ,  Earth Day i s  Apr i l  21 ,  2018 and we ’ l l  see  you at  NCC -

Monroe.   

      For Clean  Waters and Tight  L ines ,     

         Todd G. Burns ,  Pres ident  
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Up ,Coming, and Revisited BTU... 

Pocono Creek Cleanup 

On Saturday, March 31, a truck loaded with approximately 29,000 pounds of plastic 

pellets—nurdles– careened over an embankment on I-80 east, spilling the blue bits 

along and into Sand Spring Run. The run is a prime tributary of Pocono Creek and 

the current carried an unknown quantity of these nurdles downstream for miles.  In 

an effort to clean up some of this mess, we’ve organized a cleanup for Sunday 

afternoon, April 15, 2018. We’ll meet at the former NCC building in Tannersville 

and spread out to cover as much of the creek banks in the Learn Preserve and PHLT 

land as possible.  

Because these particles float, failure to remove them from the stream and stream 

banks now will result in them moving downstream or inland every time the water 

rises.  Whereas they are plastic, they will remain as a pollutant for a very longs time. 

This removal work will not be easy but through the combined efforts of many, we 

are hopeful to complete the task.  If you think you can help, come on out. See the 

flyer on page 6 for details and, as the old saying goes, we all live downstream! 

Because we’re still ironing out the details, we’ll have a more detailed wrap-up and 

thank-you’s in the next newsletter. 

 

Open Positions—Volunteers Needed 

Our chapter has one open position for an active volunteer. This is: 

  1.  Youth Education Coordinator 

If you are interested and/or would like more information, please contact any Board 

member.  

 

 

Fly-Fishing Seminar at Pocono Environmental 

Education Center 

Brodhead TU will be running a fly-fishing seminar at Pocono Environmental 

Education Center on Sunday, April 29, 2018 from 9 AM –12 PM. Learn the basics of 

fly fishing, practice knot tying, casting, learning to read the water and other skills 

with volunteers from the Brodhead Chapter of Trout Unlimited. Also included is a 

discussion of where you can go to fish and what species you can find in each water 

type.   
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Photos from the 2018 Spring Banquet 
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Special Stream Clean-up: Pocono Creek.  Sunday, April 15, 2018 from 1 PM until 4 

PM.  Meet at the former NCC campus in Tannersville between the PHLT tract and 

the Learn Preserve.   See flyer on page 5 for details.  

Trout Unlimited General Meeting “Chapter Swap Meet” 

Wednesday April 11, 2018 from 7:00 PM and to 9:00 PM Kettle Creek 

Environmental Education Center, Stroudsburg, PA 

KOC Children’s Fishing Contest for Ages 2-11, Free, Saturday April 14, 2018, Con-

test is from 8:00 AM to 11:00 AM Brodhead Creek Park, Stroudsburg, PA 

Monroe County Earthday 

Saturday April 21, 2018 from 10:00 AM and to 3:00 PM Northampton Com-

munity College Campus, Tannersville, PA 

Introduction to Fly Fishing 

Sunday April 29, 2018 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM, Registration Required, $10 

Pocono Environmental Education Center, Dingmans Ferry, PA 

Trout Unlimited General Meeting “Running With Bull Trout” 

Wednesday May 9, 2018 from 7:00 PM and to 9:00 PM 

Annual Members Picnic 

Saturday June 9, 2018 from 3:00 PM to Dusk. Location TBA 

Advanced Fly Tying Class 

Registration Begins in June 2018 

Kettle Creek Environmental Education Center, Stroudsburg, PA 

Brodhead TU Calendar of Events:  February through June 2018 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2016 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); 

Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492; weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the 

morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-

5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; any-

where); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 247 

Youth Members = 6 

Total Chapter Members—256 
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Todd Burns, Editor 

tgburns@rcn.com 

Visit our web page at: 

Brodheadtu.org for more infor-

mation, photos, and scheduled events. 

 

If your memberships is about to expire, 

please take a few minutes to renew. We 

appreciate your support and assistance 

with our projects and outreach oppor-

tunities. 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the Monroe    

County 911E program, you can effect an address change through National TU. You can do it 

directly on the TU.org website by logging in to your account with your TU member number, 

or you can call them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400.  If that proves problematic, drop 

us a line and we’ll take care of it.  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding.—Ed. 



 

To conserve and protect the cold-water resources of the Poconos 

 

 

A sincere thank you is extended to the following supporters of 

our Chapter as we work to preserve and protect the cold-water 

resources in the Poconos. 

2015 PATU BEST CHAPTER WEB SITE AWARD WINNER! 

This space available to advertise your event or 

business. For information and rates, contact 

Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 


